
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 

August 24, 2022 

Dana Bostwick 
Marine Fluid Systems 
801 NW 42nd Street 
Seattle, WA 98107 
(dana@marinefluid.com) 

RE: Rescission of No Further Action (NFA) Status for the following Cleanup Site: 

• Name: Marine Fluid Systems
• Address: 801 NW 42nd Street, Seattle, WA
• Facility/Site No.: 76266689
• Cleanup Site No.: 573
• VCP Project No.: NW0227

Dear Dana Bostwick: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) issued a No Further Action (NFA) determination letter for 
the Marine Fluid Systems cleanup site on February 3, 2000. The remedy relied on institutional 
controls (a restrictive covenant) and engineered controls (capping by pavement and buildings 
to prevent movement of or exposure to hazardous substances). 

However, Ecology’s 2022 Periodic Review (provided to you on July 29, 2022) concluded that 
contamination on the adjacent Trident Seafoods property appears to have been impacted by 
the same common source(s) of contamination as the Marine Fluid Systems property. The 
Periodic Review also concluded that the selected remedy is not protective of the Trident 
Seafoods portion of the site.  

Therefore, since further remedial action under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA) is still 
necessary elsewhere at the site, Ecology has determined that the February 3, 2000 NFA 
determination should be rescinded. The effective date of the rescission is the date of this letter.  
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Next Steps  
 
Ecology will update its database to reflect that Ecology has rescinded the February 3, 2000 NFA 
determination for this site. The site will be re-listed on the Confirmed & Suspected 
Contaminated Sites List. The restrictive covenant on the Marine Fluid Systems property remains 
active and is discoverable through the King County Auditor’s Office.  
 
Please contact Sonia Fernandez at the email provided below regarding eligibility criteria to re-
enroll in Ecology’s Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP)1. The VCP helps property owners who are 
independently cleaning up their site by providing technical assistance and opinions on planned 
and completed cleanups. 
 
If you have any questions about this letter or the periodic review, please contact me by email at 
tamara.welty@ecy.wa.gov or by phone (206) 594-0090. 

Sincerely, 

 
Tamara Welty, LG, LHG 
Periodic Reviewer 
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 
 
cc: Sonia Fernandez, VCP Coordinator, NWRO (sonia.fernandez@ecy.wa.gov)  

Bob Warren, TCP Section Manager, NWRO (bob.warren@ecy.wa.gov)   

                                                           
1 https://ecology.wa.gov/Spills-Cleanup/Contamination-cleanups/Voluntary-Cleanup-Program  
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